
     

City Councillor Joseph A. DelGrosso 

City Council Chamber 

Calendar 

October 28, 2013 

 

5:30 P.M. Zoning Sub-Committee Meeting 

6:00 P.M. Salute to the Flag 

  Roll Call of Members 

  Approval of the Journal of the meeting of October 7, 2013. 

13-244 Certificates of Commendation will be awarded to the Revere 

Little League White Sox for back to back championship seasons 

in 2012 and 2013. 

13-172 Certificates of Appreciation will be awarded to Reverend Nicholas 

G. Granitsas, James D. Gustavson, and Wendy Baur of the First 

Congregational Church Food Pantry for their service to the needy 

residents of Revere. 

13-245 Certificates of Appreciation will be awarded to the Beachmont 

Improvement Committee for their beautification and upkeep of 

Cummings Park, Kimmerle Park, and Donnelly Square. 

         Public Hearings 

CZ-13-05 Hearing called, as ordered, upon An Ordinance Further 

amending the Zoning Map of the City of Revere by rezoning 

certain parcels on Pratt Street, Green Street and Revere Beach 

Parkway from RB to TED.  

         Communications 

Comm. from Eugene McKenna from the Planning Department 

relative to An Ordinance Regulating Medical Marijuana and 

Substance Abuse Treatment Centers.  

Motions 

13-248 Motion presented by Councillor Patch: That the Mayor request 

the Department of Public Works and the City Engineer to fix the drainage 

problem at the end of Sherman Street.   Further, please rectify this situation 

due to the fact that the water does not drain and floods at the end of 71 

Sherman Street.  

13-249 Motion presented by Councillor Powers:  That the Mayor request 

the Superintendent of Public Works and the City Engineer to investigate what 

appears to be a sinking service line running down the center of Atwood Street. 

13-250 Motion presented by Councillor Powers: That the Mayor in the 

interest of public safety request MA Highway to install a guardrail in the area 

of 182 North Shore Road.  There have been several accidents in that area.  

Further, that the Mayor direct the Superintendent to replace the fire hydrant 

that was damaged due to one of these accidents. 



13-251 Motion presented by Councillor Powers: That the Mayor direct 

the Suffolk County Maintenance Crew to clean the easterly side of Bay Road 

it is littered with papers and debris. 

13-252 Motion presented by Councillor Patch: Pursuant to Section 

12.12.120, the Council hereby requests that the City of Revere Retirement 

Board to provide the City Council with a detailed analysis of the full cost of a 

petition to provide survivor benefits to Kathryn Walsh, the surviving spouse 

of John P. Walsh, late retired fire captain of the fire department of the City of 

Revere.  Said alternative retirement allowance shall be calculated by the said 

retirement board, based upon the survivor allowance, as provided for by the 

first sentence of Chapter 32, Section 12 (ii), Option (c) of the General Laws, 

had Captain Walsh been allowed to select Option (c) on the date of his 

retirement from the fire department of the City of Revere and had he 

nominated his surviving spouse as his Option (c) beneficiary.  The Council 

requests that the Retirement Board return a cost analysis and vote within the 

30 day time period allotted by the statute. 

13-253 Motion presented by Councillor Zambuto:  That the Mayor 

request the DCR to install “No U-Turn” signage at 350 Revere Beach 

Boulevard (St. George Condominium) in the interest of public safety. 

13-254 Motion presented by Councillor Giannino:  That the Mayor 

request the Superintendent of Public Works to notify the contractors 

responsible for the poor workmanship on sinkholes located at:  Ferragamo 

Way, Washington Ave 100 block, Sargent St. by the exit of the Whelan School, 

Washington Ave. at Mountain Ave., 270 Fenno St., Page St. at Olive St., and 

Mountain Ave at Essex St. All of these need to be addressed as we cannot 

allow contractors to be held unaccountable for not compacting these areas 

properly. Some of these have been brought up several times and are only 

getting worse.  

 

 

   

    

       

 

   

 

     

      

    


